

February 2017
Chartered April 12, 1961

Diana Halstead, Pres. dianahalstead492yahoo.com Larry McCammon, Sec. larrymccammon@yahoo.com

Celebrating over 55 years of service Cindy Cooper, Treas. bigcin@aol.com

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and one community at a time.

Meeting every Wednesday at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall of the Tecumseh United Methodist Church

Feb. 25 Tecumseh Kiwanis- Pancake Feed and silent auction 7am-Noon—TUMC Fellowship Hall

Mar. 3-4 2017 Kiwanis Mid-Year Convention - Hutchinson, KS

April 22 Southwest Kiwanis - Pancake feed 7am Lowman UMC

Mar. 25 Tecumseh Community Shelter Dedication and Open House - Noon - Lunch to follow

May 11 Kiwanis Division 11 family picnic - 5:30-8:00pm Tecumseh Park Shelter House



Tecumseh Park Shelter

Tecumseh Kiwanis Speaker Schedule			
Feb. 22	Pat	Mar. 29	Cindy
Mar. 8	Jan	Apr. 12	Lisa
Mar. 15	Diana	Apr. 19	Lori
Mar. 22	Georgia	Apr. 26	Dan

Our club members gave 266 service hours during the month of January. Many of them were spent working at the shelter. Even as we worked at the shelter we were able to maintain our ongoing community service projects. Great job

Feb. Comm. 1	Dinner Report	
Income	\$798.00	
Expense	\$245.85	
Kiwanis Profit	\$331.22	
152 meals v	vere served	

Pancake Feed and Silent Auction Reminder

The Tecumseh Pancake Feed and Silent Auction will be held on Saturday, February 25, 2017, 7am-Noon. Please bring 2 auction items valued at \$25 or more. Set up for the event will be on Friday, February 24, at 5pm. If possible, please bring your auction items on Friday. The set up will not take too much time so please help if you can. Please arrive for the Pancake Feed and auction by 6am Feb. 25th. Larry will assign duties, so check the list for your assignment. See you all there.

Tecumseh Community Park Shelter Update

The shelter looks fantastic!! Kiwanis members have spread drywall "mud", sanded and painted the interior of the shelter. Employees of the Tecumseh Township have given all the walls a second coat of paint. They have painted and applied the moldings to the wainscoting. The tiling in the bathrooms will be completed by Monday, Feb. 13th. The epoxy floor process will be applied Feb. 15th. The overflow patio to the west of the shelter, as well as the ramp from the road to the covered patio is framed up, and due to be poured this week. Soon Preferred Lawn Service will begin implementing their plan for landscaping around the shelter.













